PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC & ĐÀO TẠO HUYỆN NINH GIANG

ĐỀ THI CHỌN HỌC SINH GIỚI LỚP 7 NĂM HỌC 2024-2025

Môn: Tiếng Anh

Thời gian: 150 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

		8		,
A. LISTENING:				
	ive short conve	rsations and choos	e the best answer. (5pts)	
Example: How ma			(1)	
	B. three	C thirty	D. third	
1. What color is K		_		
	B. green	C. blue	D. orange	
-	•	an's train leave fro	•	
-	B. Platform 6	C. Platform 10	D. Platform 16	
3. How is Susan go	oing to get to th	e airport?		
	B. taxi	C. coach	D. car	
4. Which is Anna'				
	•	nd her mother is sho	ort with blonde, her brothe	er is five
years younger.				
	all with dark hai	r and her brother is	older.	
*		er and her brother is		
		ther and her brother	<u> </u>	
5. When is Kim's				
	B. June 11	C. June 30	D. June 6	
			to her mother. Listen ar	id complete
		ΓWO WORDS) ((:		- .
<u> </u>		MESSAGE	<u> </u>	\neg
From:		Susanna		
Buy:		A (1)		_
Name of shop:		(2)		7
Address:		In High Street, nex	at to: (3)	7
Size:		(4)	· /	7
Price:		(5)		7
			F	
Part 3: Listen to S	busie talking to	her friend Matt ab	out going to the cinema.	For each
	_		u will hear the conversa	
(5pts)	9	()))-		
1. Which film will	they see?			
A. Sunny Day	B. Field of Gre	en C. Heart of Go	old D. Wonderful T	ime
2. They are going			ne park.	
A. opposite	B. next to	C. in	D. near	
3. How will they g		C. III	D. Hew	
A. on foot	B. by car	C. by bus	D. by taxi	
4. Matt should me	•	•	2. 0 j vani	
A. 3.45.	B 4.15.	C. 4.50	D. 4.20.	
5. The cinema tick		•	~. ·.=v.	
A. £ 5.00	B. £ 5.20	C. £ 6.00	D. £ 6.20	

Part 4: Listen to the conversation, then decide whether the statements are True (T) or False. You will listen twice (5pts)

Statements				F	
1. Duong is bored this evening.					
2. Mai likes watching horror film.					
3. White Sands is showing at Kim	Dong Cinema at 8 o	'clock.			
4. Crazy Coconut is an action film.					
5. Most of the critics enjoy Crazy C	Coconut.				
B. LANGUIAGE (20pts)		I			I
I. Choose the best answer to com	plete each sentence	, identify your	answ	er by c	ircling
the corresponding letter A, B, C,	or D.) (9pts)				J
1. If you study hard, you	the exam				
1. If you study hard, you A. pass B.will pa	css C. v	won't pass	D. to pass		
2. They've got bool	ks than me.				
A. fewer B. less	C. 1	nuch	D. m	any	
3. Students live and study in a/an _		They only go h	ome a	at week	ends.
A. international B. small	C .b	oarding	D. o	verseas	ı
4 guitar! A. What a beautiful B. Ho	w beautifully C.	How beautiful	D. W	Vhat be	autifully
5. Tickets are a bit harder to buy ri					
A. for B.with					
6. Chu Van An was one of the mos			Acad	emy.	
A. founders B.statues				•	
7. The students of the Imperial Acc				S.	
A. are studied B. were taug					
8. ' to Hanoi?''Yes, I we	ent there last year.'				
A. Were you ever	B. Have you	ever been			
C. Did you ever go	D. Were you	ever gone			
9. This film is,			7		
A. bored B. boredly	U 3	•	1 44	A T	
II. Read the following advertisement/ announcement and mark the letter A, B, C, or D					
on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the blanks. (6pts)					
(opts)	ANNOUNCEME	ENT			
We will be closing early on New Year's Eve and closed all day on New Year's Day					
We're looking forward to another (1)of serving you! We want to thank you for your (2)_					
this year and to let you know we'll be closing early on New year's Eve and closed all day on					
New Year's Day in order to give our awesome (3)a chance to celebrate. We thank you for					
your understanding! Wishing you a happy and safe New Year!					
	ew Year Holiday H		0		
	Eve (December 31): Vear's Day (January 1)		p.m		
Question 1: A. time	Year's Day (January 1) B. year	C. period		D. term	1
_	•	-			
Question 2: A. patience Question 3: A. business owners	B. patronageB. employments			D. sym D. emp	-

ANNOUNCEMENT

"American Impressi	onism and Realism:	The Paintings of Mo	dern Life, 1885-	
1915."				
This display (4)1	_	-	-	
century (5) of art. F				
Mary Cassatt and (6)		Sloan, and William Bl	ackins. At the Los	
Angeles Museum of Art u	ntii May 24.			
Question 4: A. marks	B. creates	C. invents	D. features	
Question 5: A. performan			D. schools	
-	B. realistic		D. realism	
III.Find out mistakes and				
1. If you don't study harde	` -	•		
A B	C D			
2. Would you like me doir	ng that <u>for</u> you?			
A B C	D			
3. Although the newsreade	er reads very fast, <u>bu</u>	t my brother can hear	everything in the <u>news</u>	
A	В	· ·	D	
4. I like <u>watch</u> football <u>ma</u>			ootball	
A	В	C D		
5. This is the <u>first</u> time tha				
A NV C' - Alba a sant Cara	B C	D	(5 .4.)	
IV. Give the correct form	-	-	entences. (Spts)	
1. The soup had a very				
2. She covered the cake w			of eggs. (mix)	
3. The pineapple was swe	eet and	(juice)		
4. Meats and fish are	used in	all Vietnamese cooking	ng. (common)	
5. It took about 30 minute	es of	_ and 40 minutes of ba	king. (prepare)	
C. READING (25 pts):				
I. Read the passage and	mark the letter A, l	B, C, or D on your ar	iswer sheet to indicate	
the correct word (5pts)	1 77'	1 1 1	C : 1	
			often grows in tropical	
countries such as Vietnam, Thailand or Malaysia. The Chinese have also been growing rice				
for (2) years. The seeds are planted in special beds to grow into young rice plants.				
Then they are taken to ficlds covered (3)muddy water called paddies. The fields of rice look very (4) After 3 or 5 months, the rice is ready to be picked. People often				
drain away water before collecting rice. Eating rice is a special action in the world. They				
don't use spoons or forks t	_	-		
as chopsticks to put rice				
people use chopsticks very				
1. A. used	B. taken	C. eaten	D. boiled	
2. A. thousands	B. thousand	C. thousand of		
3. A. in	B. by	C. with	D. of	
4. A. beauty	B. benutiful	C. beautifully	D. the beauty	

5. A. However	B. Moreov	er C. Be	sides D. Ins	stead
II. Choose the word which best fits each gap (10pts)				
The first Glastonbury Festival (1)			lace In 1970 and was	(2) by
Michael Eavis, who still runs the festival now (his farm in Some	rset in the south-
west of England. Michael charged people just £1 to enter, and the ticket included free mi				cluded free milk
from the (4) Only 1,500 people attended on that occasion, (5)			(5) this	
number has grown exponentially (6) then. In 2011, there were approximately			proximately 100	
times (7)	people in the crow	wd and tickets, wh	nich cost £195 each,	(8) out
within 4 hours. The	e festival takes pl	ace almost every	year in the last week	end of June and
(9) fo	r three days.			
Although it is b	est known for co	ontemporary musi	c, Glastonbury is ho	est to other (10)
arts such a	as dance, comedy	and theatre.	•	
1. A. take	B. took	C. to take	D. taking	
2. A. organise	B. organising	C. organised	D. organization	
3. A. on	B. in	C. at	D. from	
4. A. field	B. market	C. farm	D. cow	
5. A. so	B. but	C. or	D. while	
6. A. for	B.since	C. in	D. on	
7. A. many	B. much	C. more	D. most	
8. A. took	B. sold	C. bought	D. worked	
9. A. lasts	B. last	C. to last	D. lasted	
10. A performing	B creative	C decorative	D academic	

III. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer. (10pts) **BOOKS IN YOUR LIFE**

It is often said that books are always a good friend and reading is an active mental process. Unlike TV, books make you use your brain. By reading, you think more and become smarter. Reading improves concentration and focus. Reading books takes brain power. It requires you to focus on what you are reading for long periods. Unlike magazines, Internet posts or e-emails might contain small pieces of information. Books tell the whole story. Since you must concentrate in order to read, you will get better at concentration. Many studies show if you do not use your memory; you lose it. Reading helps you stretch your memory muscles. Reading requires remembering details, facts and figures and in literature, plot lines, themes and characters.

Reading is a good way to improve your vocabulary. Do you remember that when you were at elementary school you learned how to infer the meaning of one word by reading the context of the other words in the sentence? While reading books, especially challenging ones, you will find yourself exposed to many new words.

Reading is a fundamental skill builder. Every good course has a matching book to go with it. Why? Because books help clarify difficult subjects. Books provide information that goes deeper than just classroom discussions By reading more books you become better informed and more of an expert on the topics you read about. This expertise translates into higher self-esteem. Since you are so well-read, people look to you for answers. Your feelings about yourself can only get better.

Books give you knowledge of other cultures and places. The more information you have got, the richer your knowledge is. Books can expand your horizons by letting you see what other cities and countries have to offer before you visit them.

other entres and country	ies mave to offer	1 OCTOIC	you visit dicili.	
1. What do you use w	hen you read bo	ooks?		
A. eyes	B. ears		C. hands	D. brain
2. What media helps y	ou be smarter i	in the tex	xt?	
A Books	B. Interne	et	C. Television	D. Radio
3. It is said that if you	don't use your	<i>memory</i>	you will	
A. hide it in your r	nind. B. lose it.	•	C. enrich it.	D. waste it.
4. Why is reading mos	st good for you?	?		
A. You can relax.		B. You	must use most of	senses and skil
C. You can only us	se eyes to read.	D. You	can have lot of fu	ın.
5. By reading you can		·		
A. enrich your voc	abulary.	B. knov	w a few words.	
C. get tired.		D. do tl	ne same as you we	re in elementary school.
6. Why does every cou	irse have a mat	tching bo	ook to go with it?	
A. For students to	read.	B. To	clarify difficult su	bjects.
C. For teachers to	teach easily.	D. To	support vocabular	y.
7. What activity in cla	ss gives more ii	nformati	ion?	
A. Discussions	B. Listening	5	C. Writing	O. Reading
8. What feeling does 1	eading books h	nelp you?	•	
A. more confident.	B. more con	nfortable	C. more relaxing	D. more active.
9. According to the wi	riter, the main l	benefit o	f reading is	
A. supporting voca	ıbulary.			
B. building a funda	amental skill.			
C. supporting info	rmation about th	he cities	and countries.	
D. A, B and C				
10. According to the t	ext, reading boo	oks is		
A. the most useful	way for practise	e the bra	in.	
B. not as good as s	urfing the inter	net.		
C. the same as wat	ching television	1.		
D. not suitable tod	ay anymore.			
D. WRITING (3pts)				(5.1)
I. Rewrite sentences s	-		ne meaning with th	he first ones. (5pts)
1. Be calm or you'll r	nake a wrong de	ecision.		
→ If				

2. Jane didn't go fishing yesterday because it rained heavily.

→ Because of
3. Khue Van pavilion is used as a symbol of Hanoi by Vietnamese people.
→ Vietnamese people
4. His idea is different from mine.
→ His idea is not
5. These Dong Ho paintings are more expensive than those modern paintings.
→ Those modern paintings are not
II. Write an email to your friend and tell him/ her about your hobby (10pts).
III.Write a paragraph about the traffic problem in your town / city: (15pts)

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ HSG 7

NĂM HQC: 2024 – 2025 MÔN, TIẾNG ANH

MION: HENG ANH
A. LISTENING. (20 pts:
Part 1: . Listen 5 short conversations and choose the correct pictures. (5pts)
1.C 2. A 3. C 4. A 5. B
Part 2. Listen and complete sentences (5pts)
1. white T- shirt 2. DAVEYS 3. cinema 4. large 5. 8.99
Part 3. Listen and choose the correct answer (5pts)
1. B. Field of Green 2. A. opposite 3. A. on foot 4. B 4.15 5. D. £ 6.20
Part 4: Listen to the conversation, then decide whether the statements are True (T) or
False. You will listen twice (5points)
1.T 2. F 3. T 4. F 5.T
B: LANGUAGE (25pts) L. Change the heat angular to complete each contained identify your angular by circling
I. Choose the best answer to complete each sentence, identify your answer by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C, or D. (9pts).
1. B 2. A 4. C 4. A 5. D 6. C 7. B 8. B 9. D
II. Read the following advertisement/ announcement and mark the letter A, B, C, or D
on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the blanks.
(6pts)
1. B 2. B 3. D 4. D 5. D 6. C
III. Find out mistakes and correct them (5pts)
1.D 2. C 3. B 4. A 5 B
IV. Use the words given in brackets to form a word that fits in the space. 5pts
1. Salty 2.mixture 3.juicy 4. commonly 7.preparation
C: READING (25 pts)
I. Read the passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate
the correct word (5pts)
1. C 2. D 3. C 4. B 5. D
II. Read and choose A, B, C or D to complete the passage. (10 pts)
1. B 2. C 3. D 4. C 5. B 6. B 7. C 8. B 9. A 10. A
1. B 2. C 3. B 4. C 3. B 0. B 7. C 8. B 9. A 10. A
III. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer. (10 pts)
1. D 2. A 3. B 4. B 5. A 6. B 7. D 8. A 9. D 10. A
D: WRITING (30 pts)
I.Rewrite sentences so that they have the same meaning with the first ones (5pts).
1. If you are not calm, you'll make a wrong decision.
2. Because of heavy rain, Jane didn't go fishing yesterday.
3. Vietnamese people use Khue Van pavillion as a symbol of Hanoi.

II. Write an email to your friend and tell him/ her about your hobby (10 pts).

5. Those modern paintings are not as expensive as these Dong Ho paintings.

1. Form của bài viết: Mở đầu, thân, kết (4đ)

4. His idea is not the same as mine.

2. Thân bài: Sở thích là gì, thường làm khi nào, cùng với ai, giúp bạn điều gì ... (6 đ) III. Write a paragraph about a sport / game (15pts).

Bài viết phải bao gồm những ý sau:

- 1. **Tiêu đề + Mở bài:** Bài viết phải có tiêu đề bài và học sinh nêu được một vài ý chung về giao thông ở thị xã / thành phố. (được 3 điểm)
- 2. **Thân bài:** Nêu và trình bày được một số vấn đề liên quan đến, anhe hưởng cuả giao thông, ... (được 10 điểm)
- 3. **Kết luận:** Tóm tắt, khẳng định lại tất cả lý do đã trình bày ở hai phần trước.

(được 2 điểm)